
 

 

 

 

          2 December 2024 

 

Request 

I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information (FOI) Act regarding ongoing work 
streams aimed at reducing vehicle speed limits on La Rue A Don in Grouville.  

Specifically, I am interested in understanding the roles and actions being undertaken by the Parish of 
Grouville on this topic for the last 5 years. 

Please provide:  

1. A description of any active work streams, projects, or initiatives related to the reduction of vehicle 
speed limits on La Rue A Don, Grouville by the Parish of Grouville 

2. Details of the specific actions or measures being implemented as part of these work streams by the 
Parish of Grouville 

3. The current status of these work streams, including any milestones achieved and the remaining tasks 
to be completed by the Parish of Grouville 

4. The timescale or estimated completion date for each work stream, project, or initiative by the Parish of 
Grouville 

 

 

Response 

La Rue a Don, Grouville, is a main road owned by the States of Jersey and is not a Parish road – see the road 
ownership map available at Roads | Parish of Grouville – so this information is not held by the Parish but may 
be held by the Government of Jersey. 

Contact details: Freedom of Information (FOI)  
Central Freedom of Information (FOI) Unit, PO Box 140, St Helier, Jersey, JE4 8QT 

However, the Connétable of Grouville has written to the Minister for Infrastructure (email on 22 March 2023 
and 8 October 2024) regarding a 30 m.p.h. speed limit for Rue a Don (between Val a Give and Autumn 
Breeze). 

 

 

 

https://grouville.je/roads/
https://www.gov.je/Government/FreedomOfInformation/Pages/index.aspx

